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Minutes

IHBC South East Branch

Wednesday 20th April 2016 - 9pm

The Capitol Theatre, North St, Horsham RH12 1RG
1. Present: Sean Rix, Sanne Roberts, Duncan Phillips, 

2. Apologies:  Debbie Maltby, Eimear Murphy, Lone Le Vay, Clare Dales.
3. Minutes of last meeting: Approved
4. Matters Arising: None
5. Future events for 2016
· The Sewer Tour is taking place on Wednesday 6th July and a reminder email should be sent around in May.
· The Royal Pavilion visit on Monday 13th June is confirmed and the programme set. We start at 14:00 and finish about 17:00.

· The date for the Day School has been agreed as Friday 14th October. We have two speakers confirmed; Elain Harwood and Catherine Croft. Elain has recently published a book, Space, Hope and Brutalism and Catherine Croft is Director of the Twentieth Century Society. We have yet to confirm a venue. Is Clare investigating the De La Warr? Seán will email Chris Woods to see if we can find a speaker on repair of concrete structures. If anyone else has contacts or ideas please go ahead and contact them. We may need more speakers than usual if we are not going to do an afternoon tour. 

· The forum nights will take place every month consecutively in Horsham and Tunbridge Wells. Duncan will talk to Pires Bar, Horsham and The Sussex Arms, Tunbridge Wells to see what night they would like. Hopefully they will be the same night and we can then have a standing arrangement for the same night every other month. 
6. A.O.B. : Sanne has offered to become branch representative and Seán has nominated her 

for election at the A.G.M. in Worcester on Friday 24th June. Sanne also applied for the branch bursary and was successful. The cost will not be as high as Sanne will only be attending the Day School. We can expect a lengthy, entertaining and informative report following the event.
Duncan reported that the Thatched Roof Survey has been given the green light but no start date as yet. There are 520 listed buildings recorded as having a thatched roof in West and East Sussex. The survey will document the type of thatch used, the laying pattern and any other information to strengthen our understanding of the tradition. 

Seán has received two expressions of interest for the role of Chair which is great news. Duncan and Eddie have a wealth of experience between them and will be a great asset to the branch. We have had a vice chair in the past and this would be a good role to fill again to share the, not onerous, load. 
7. Date of next meeting: Monday 13th June 2016  following The Royal Pavilions event. Location to be confirmed. 
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